
What a busy month January was, I can not believe we are 
already into February and just two weeks away from 
half-term.  The time goes by so very quickly!  

It has been an absolute pleasure for me to spend time 
looking at lots of fantastic learning and seeing all of the 
super progress being made. I have spent time analysing 
our school data and have met with all the teachers to 
look at and discuss the progress of each child. In school 
we continue to recognise and celebrate your child’s 
achievements through our weekly assembly, and the 
awarding of merits, value stars, house points, 
Headteacher stickers, postcards home and of course lots 
of positive praise - all of which I know the children love 
to receive.

Interim Reports will be sent home on the 21st March and 
Open Classrooms will be held on Thursday 3rd April @ 
3pm so that you can see all the wonderful learning for 
yourselves. Parents’ Evening meetings will then take place 
towards the end of March. We look forward to meeting 
you virtually,and to discuss your child’s progress - look 
out for information about signing up coming soon.

Despite having our fair share of bugs and viruses so far 
this half term, attendance was 96.43 % in January. The 
National average is currently 93.4%.  Well done to 
everyone for achieving this super attendance percentage!

Have a great February and I hope you all have a relaxing 
and enjoyable half-term break!
Mrs Wright

Heathwood
Newsletter 

Welcome to the 
Spring Term!

Diary Dates
February
4th Gymnastics Competition
6th PTA EGM 6pm 
11th Internet Safety Day 
14th Yr3 Science Museum Visit
17th - 21st Half Term
March
4th Class 4 Hazard Alley Trip
5th Class 4 Parent Lunch 12.15pm
6th World Book Day
6th  Y3 /4 Let’s Play Day 2-4pm
12th Class 3 Parent Lunch 12.15pm
13th Y2 Firefighter Visit
14th PTA Mufti Day 
19th Class 2 Parent Lunch 12pm
20th Yr 3/4  Netball 2-4pm
21st Mid Year Reports sent home
21st Red Nose Day
21st PTA Spring Disco
25th Preschool open classroom 2-3pm
25th Parents Evening (Virtual)
26th Class 1 Parent Lunch 12pm
27th Preschool open classroom 2-3pm
27th  Parents Evening (Virtual)
28th National Skipping Day
28th Mother’s Day Tea Party 2pm
April
1st Choir Spring Concert 3-3.30pm
2nd Y3/ 4 Cluster Sports Festival
2nd Class R Parent Lunch 11.45am
3rd All Classes Open Classroom 3-3.45pm
4th Yr4 Bikeability 
4th PTA Easter Egg Hunt
4th Outside Achievement Assembly- All 
medals and certificates in by Wednesday.
4th Last Day of Term

Our vision for every child is to embed a love for learning, to be passionate about the world around 

them, to celebrate differences and be kind. Our children will learn important life skills so they 

leave Heathwood equipped to be successful learners ready for the next steps in their lives.

February 2025



Preschool News
The children have been busy over the last 
few weeks exploring night and day.They 
have enjoyed learning about nocturnal 
animals and helped us create some 
wonderful displays. We would still love to 
see some pictures of your torch lit walks. 

They have also enjoyed learning about Chinese 
new year and decorating our home area. 
Preschool challenge: This month as part of our 
‘Starry night’ topic we will be sending home 
bedtime routine checklists. We will be giving out
prizes to the children who return the completed 
checklist.

We will be sending home activity packs with the children due to start school in September. There 
will be some maths games to try at home and we will be introducing the characters from our home 
reading books ahead of us sending the book bags home next term. 

Wanted: We would be grateful for donations of spare clothes. Particularly socks, boys pants and 
trousers. If your child goes home in spare clothes please can you return them, Thank you. We 
are also missing a white owl from our ‘Owl babies’ story sack. If it has accidentally gone home 
with anyone please could you return it. 

Reminder: Due to allergies please ensure there is no food left in your child's bag. Pack lunches 
are kept in the kitchen. There is a number of toys from home been brought in, we cannot 
guarantee these will not be lost or damaged. Please avoid bringing priceless toys in. 

Governors News
The first meeting of the Governors for 2025 is scheduled for February 12th. During this 
meeting, they will examine the end-of-term data from Autumn and assess the progress and 
expenditure related to Pupil Premium and Sports Premium funds.

Additionally, Governors will review the results regarding Staff and Pupil wellbeing.

On the management and resources front, they will analyze the budget compared to the 
forecast and conduct an annual benchmarking review.

Safeguarding and Health & Safety will always be included on the agenda for every meeting.

With so much to accomplish, the Governors are gearing up for a busy Spring Term.

Wishing everyone happy learning!



Council 
News

Is your New Year's resolution to 
live in an more environmentally 
friendly way? 

If so there are some top tips at 

https://www.goodenergy.co.uk/bl
og/the-ultimate-20-step-guide-t
o-eco-friendly-living/

Maybe you can compost at home 
or have a meat free meal each 
week, like we do in school. 

The School Council and Rights 
Respecting Council held a joint 
meeting last week to discuss the 
results of the recently completed 
Children’s Questionnaire.  They 
have looked at the data and will 
be hosting an assembly with the 
whole school to look at ways we 
can improve our school for every 
child.  The focus will be on 
showing kindness and listening to 
one another.

As we are approaching the time when we have 
traditionally had some severe weather, we would like 
to remind you of our procedures.

If there is an extremely heavy snowfall and we have 
no choice but to close the school, the decision will be 
made as soon as possible. We do not take the decision 
to close lightly; however, the roads to the school can 
become very dangerous and we do have to maintain 
safe staff:children ratios. We always consult with the 
Chair of Governors Mrs Paula Bangs, and our Site 
Agent Mr Simon Clowes, who both live locally, before 
making that decision.

The presumption is that school is always open (if it 
is safe to do so) unless we have alerted you via text 
or the website. Please note that a message will 
NOT be sent to let you know the school is open.

When the weather is very cold, the playground and 
paths around the school can be dangerously icy. We 
will, of course, salt the pathways, but may we remind 
you to walk carefully. If it is safe for us to open on 
severely snowy days, our procedure is that the Heath 
Road and Chiltern Gardens gates ONLY will be open, 
Mr Clowes will grit a direct path to the school and 
children can enter via the front Office or Library 
doors.

When the weather is bad, we take the children out to 
play for short periods of time. Therefore, please 
ensure your child is sent to school with appropriate 
outdoor clothes, i.e., gloves, hat and warm coat. They 
also need a change of footwear, preferably snow boots 
or wellies and warm socks.

Procedures for inclement 
weather 

What did you do today?
We would like invite parents into school who are 
interested in sharing insights about their jobs or 
professions. This would be a valuable addition to our 
whole school assembly for the children. If you feel 
comfortable participating, please contact the office. 
We would love to  learn about your experiences 
beyond the school day

https://www.goodenergy.co.uk/blog/the-ultimate-20-step-guide-to-eco-friendly-living/
https://www.goodenergy.co.uk/blog/the-ultimate-20-step-guide-to-eco-friendly-living/
https://www.goodenergy.co.uk/blog/the-ultimate-20-step-guide-to-eco-friendly-living/


Parent Questionnaires

Reading at 
Heathwood

A link to the Parent 
Questionnaire will be sent out 
shortly. We kindly ask that you 
take a moment to complete it. 
This is a valuable tool which will 
help us better understand the 
needs of all our parents and 
children at Heathwood Lower 
School. Thank you.

Safer Internet Day 2025
We will be having a focussed day for Safer 
Internet use on Tuesday 11th February. 

With so many children accessing the internet and 
playing games online, the safe use of the internet 
is even more pertinent. Please ensure that if your 
child is gaming online that they only access age 
appropriate games.  Please click on the link to the 
NSPCC website for further support and advice. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/o
nline-safety/online-games/

Please make sure you talk with your child about 
internet safety, and stop to consider what else 
they are doing online.

See our Website for more advice.
https://www.heathwoodlower.com/Online-Safety/

The NSPCC have also produced information for 
parents called ‘Is Whatsapp Safe For My Child?’  
Please follow the link for more information.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/o
nline-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-wh
atsapp-safe-for-my-child/

 

We are very proud at 
Heathwood of the children’s 
reading progress and their love 
of reading.  

Your continued input at home 
makes a real difference and we 
always really appreciate it. 
Please comment and sign your 
child’s diary when you hear them 
read. 

The expectation is that children 
are read to, or heard read, at 
home at least three times per 
week. We stamp diaries and 
award House Points for reading 
at home.

In school we change reading 
books every Monday, as a 
minimum, for the week ahead.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games/
https://www.heathwoodlower.com/Online-Safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/


Well, we are in February already.  Thank you and well done to all of the children who 
completed one or both of the January challenges.  I had some lovely work and ideas again 
and I loved seeing them.  

This month, I’ve got two creative challenges for you.  Firstly, I’d like you to have a go at 
creating your own model of a dinosaur.  You are only allowed to use paper or cardboard 
though.  What can you create?  What will your dinosaurs look like?  Will they be modelled on 
a real dinosaur or have you created your own?

Secondly, I’ve got a construction challenge for you.  Can you design and then make your own 
bridge out of paper straws that would be able to hold a toy car?  Have a go, see what you 
can create - would it be able to hold your toy car?
When you have had a go, you can either bring them in to show me or get your grown ups at 
home to take a picture and send it in to me via the school office email.

Have a creative month, 
Paul Dicker

World 
Book Day

This year World Book Day is on 
Thursday 6th March.  

This year we will be celebrating World 
Book Day by inviting all of the children 
and staff to come to school wearing 
their pyjamas. 
 
Continuing with our focus on children’s 
wellbeing and the importance of good 
bedtime routines, the theme for the 
day will be Bedtime Stories. We are 
asking children and staff to share with 
their class their favourite bedtime 
story.    

Find out more about World Book day 
here;
https://www.worldbookday.com/

Ofsted Parent 
View

Please let us know your thoughts.
Around this time of the year we usually ask 
that you complete your parent response to 
the OFSTED questions on Parent View which 
can be completed by both parents every 
school year. 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to 
tell Ofsted what you think of your child’s 
school, including: 

● how happy your child is at the school 
● how the school manages bullying or 

challenging behaviour 
● if your child has special educational 

needs and/or disabilities (SEND), 
they will ask how well the school 
supports them. 

The survey can be completed at any 
time - you don’t have to wait until the school 
is being inspected - click on the link below  

https://mobile.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/

https://www.worldbookday.com/
https://mobile.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


Our Value in February is  

              HAPPINESS

A feeling of contentment brought about by special 
people, objects or events

At school, as we show happiness in all our exciting 
activities, we will be thinking of the term ahead and 

consider how we can bring happiness to our families and friends during this time. 
We will help our pupils to realise that if everyone at Heathwood is to experience 
happiness, then every member must play their part. We will emphasise that there 
are many parts of the world, and indeed parts of our own country, which are not 
very happy places and we should think of them too.

The most important thing to realise is that true happiness comes from within 
and that outside influences, such as material possessions, only provide temporary 
happiness.

Thought for the month: ‘The happiness that you give to others is the happiness 
that comes back to you.’

At home you can ask yourselves these questions: 'What makes you truly happy?’ 
and ‘How can we help to make those around us feel happier?’  These questions 
should lead to some interesting family discussions.









We invite you to engage with the Children and Young People’s Plan for 2025 to 2028.  
The consultation is running between 18th December and 17th February.
 
The Children and Young People’s Plan sets out a clear plan for providing services for 
children and young people to make sure they get the help, opportunities, and resources 
they need to do well. The plan contains 12 wishes, that reflect four main themes that 
continuously were raised as being important for young people, including safety, the 
importance of friends and family, having things to do and places to go, and being 
successful.
 
The plan was developed following a series of activity between July and September, 
where the Council engaged with children and young people, parents, carers, and 
professionals who work with them. Data from existing surveys further informed the 
plan’s priorities.
 
While led by Central Bedfordshire Council, the plan is a shared vision and was 
developed in partnership with organisations including the Bedfordshire, Luton and 
Milton Keynes Integrated Care Board (BLMK ICB), Public Health, Bedfordshire Police, 
and local voluntary organisations.
 
To take part visit: www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/consultations. The consultation is 
open from 18 December 2024 and will close on 17 February 2025. 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/consultations




 
Please note there are two parts to the parent events, and attendees would need to register for 
each independently.
Parents Event - Pt1 - Introduction to Cyber Choices and Online Risks
This is an opportunity for parents/carers to learn and ask questions regarding their children in the 
online world.
They will receive an overview of:

● Some of the potential risks that children and young people may experience online.
● Advice to support parents to make informed decisions and keep their children safer online. 

This session will also introduce attendees to the Cyber Choices programme and will provide:

● An overview to parents and carers on what cybercrime is. 
● What the risks to young people are.
● How the Cyber Choices programme supports at-risk individuals. 
● How you can refer a young person into Cyber Choices.

Wednesday 12th March 2025          10:00 – 11:00 - Link
Tuesday 22nd April 2025                 13:00 – 14:00 – Link
Thursday 15th May 2025                 16:00 – 17:00 - Link

Tuesday 10th June 2025                 10:00 – 11:00 – Link
Wednesday 9th July 2025               19:00 – 20:00 – Link

Monday 8th September 2025           14:00 – 15:00 – Link
Thursday 16th October 2025           16:00 – 17:00 – Link

Tuesday 25th November 2025        10:00 – 11:00 - Link
 
Parents Event - Pt2 - Tools and techniques to improve the cyber security of your family
This session is suitable for parents/carers and is an opportunity to learn and ask questions 
regarding your child’s online world.
This session will:
 

● Provide advice on how to improve personal cyber security.
● Help you to identify and protect your (and your children's) key accounts.
● Identify threats and techniques that cyber criminals may use to target you / your family.
● Highlight the benefits of family accounts.
● Identify parental controls on your router.
● Signposting to useful resources.

Advice and guidance from the session will be in line with the Government's Stop! Think Fraud and 
the National Cyber Security Centres CyberAware campaign.

Wednesday 19th March 2025 10:00 – 11:00 - Link
Monday 28th April 2025          13:00 – 14:00 – Link
Thursday 22nd May 2025         16:00 – 17:00 - Link
Tuesday 17th June 2025          10:00 – 11:00 – Link
Wednesday 16th July 2025     19:00 – 20:00 – Link
Monday 15th September 2025   14:00 – 15:00 – Link
Thursday 23rd October 2025  16:00 – 17:00 – Link
Tuesday 2nd December 2025    1 0:00 – 11:00 - Link

Free Online Education Sessions  around the Cyber World

https://nationalcrimeagency.gov.uk/cyber-choices
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/660fb9c9-0294-4756-b0b5-b9bb2b7a6196@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/e775e36f-fc9b-49e0-a116-8f4079974ef8@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/c69accb0-a3d8-434c-9d82-d4f173b5a92c@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/3e3b7ba6-91d3-4a57-bd63-8de90ac0a658@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/37748301-d5cc-45cf-aaf2-508cb7195566@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/1315be35-7573-4ac0-911d-317a9251d102@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/b21099c6-8785-4c3a-a9b5-f491c19c5011@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/8a153d8c-720e-4328-8f7c-982de26865d5@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://stopthinkfraud.campaign.gov.uk/
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/cyberaware/home
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/59f6c6ac-3ea7-423f-b1d3-dd8b66390995@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/ba330c58-8ea8-4ea7-bfac-a9f7d5d7b400@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/b939cf7b-728c-4cef-bc70-0aa5791e4b21@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/f5cee986-e586-4f17-80a8-b5c0b733e454@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/50444190-a1bb-4df1-ab71-9e3c0ed009da@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/9523bcf7-1b9b-499e-8829-c6543967bd68@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/b15c9e42-e984-4e12-861e-3db7b064b450@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422
https://events.teams.microsoft.com/event/96c91090-089a-43dc-b292-e94fdade81c5@a3c59d1b-b8f1-4299-9d6a-39ad8f570422





